Grand Commandery
of

Knights Templar
of the State of
West Virginia

April 2024

Fraternal greetings to all sir knights and ladies;

We're finally getting to see spring and all the new life she brings. |
hope everyone of you had an enjoyable Easter and attended the church of
your choice.

The days are winding down to the 150th annual conclave of the grand
commandery. | strongly encourage all sir knights to attend this special
conclave. We'll never see 150th again.

We have several things planned to celebrate the 150th conclave.

There are still plaqgues commemorating the 150th conclave. These
are $150 each. The proceeds will be turned over to the grand commandery
to establish an endowment fund to help offset the cost of running the grand
commandery. You may obtain one by calling myself or PGC Steve Wilson.
They will also be available at the registration table during conclave.

Some of the women are planning a bake sale in the hospitality room
and a silent auction for the Holy Land Pilgrimage. If any of the ladies would
like to donate baked goods for the sale, it will be greatly appreciated.

It is my understanding, that only homemade goods will be in the bake
sale.

Until next month sir knights: May the blessing of Heaven be upon
you.

Charles R. "Sam" Krafft

Right Eminent Grand Commander



